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REGIONAL MEMORANDUM
No. __[|0% . S. 2024

ONLINE SURVEY ON THE P7,000.00 MEDICAL ALLOWANCE

To:  Schools Division Superintendents
Chiefs of Functional Divisions

1.  Under Executive Order No. 64, s. 2024, signed by President Ferdinand Marcos,
Jr., the government will provide an annual medical allowance of up to P7,000.00 to

eligible government civilian personnel, including public school teachers starting
2025.

2. This allowance is intended to subsidize the cost of health maintenance
organization (HMO)-type benefits. The medical allowance can be used for various
medical services, helping public employees be prepared for any health-related
emergencies.

3. Inview thereto, the Employee Welfare Division (EWD) conducts an online survey
to assess the preference and generate feedback from DepEd employees on the
availment of medical services, as well as to gather baseline data on HMO and other
health insurance needs.

4. Hence, this Office requires all permanent/regular/plantilla employees in all
governance levels, both teaching and non-teaching, regardless of rank, gender, age
ethnicity, including PWDs, to participate in this endeavor by accomplishing the
survey form through this link: bit.ly/HMOsSurvey on or before September 30,
2024.

S. Rest assured that all information in the-survey form shall only be used for the
said purpose and shall adhere to the provisions of the data privacy act. Further, the
disbursement of medical allowance is subject to DBM guidelines that is yet to be
released.

6. For queries and other concerns, please contact HRDD thrgugh (072) 682-224
or e-mail at hrdd.region v deped.zov.ph.

7/ For information and dissemination.
TOLENTINO G. AQUINO
Director IV
Reference: DM-HROD-2024-1807
Encl.: Nane
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MEMORANDUM
DM-HROD-2024—180'!

TO 2 Undersecretaries
Assistant Secretaries
Bureau/Service Directors
Regional Directors
Schools Division Superintendents
School Heads
All Others Congerned

FROM ’ m RAL

Regional Director
Officer-in-Charge, Office of the Undersecretary for
Human Resource and Organizational Development

SUBJECT : ONLINE SURVEY ON THE P7,000.00 MEDICAL ALLOWANCE

DATE . 11 September 2024

Under Executive Order No. 64, s. 2024, signed by President Ferdinand Marcos Jr.,
starting 2025, the government will provide an annual medical allowance of up to Php
7,000 to eligible government civilian personnel, including public school teachers.
This allowance is intended to subsidize the cost of health maintenance organization
(HMO)-type benefits. The medical allowance can be used for various medical
services, helping public employees be prepared for any health-related
emergencies,

In view thereto, the Employee Welfare Division (EWD) under this Bureau will conduct
an online survey to assess the preference and generate feedback from DepEd
employees on the availment of medical services, as well as to gather baseline data on
HMO and other health insurance needs.

All DepEd permanent/regular/plantilla employees in all governance levels, both
teaching and non-teaching, regardless of rank, gender, age, ethnicity, including
PWDs, to participate in this endeavor by accomplishing the survey form through this
link bit.ly/HMOsSurvey or through the QR code below on or before September 30,

2024. p—
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Bepartment of Education

OFFICE OF THE UNDERSECRETARY
HUMAN RESOURCE AND ORGANIZATIONAL DEVELOPMENT

Rest assured that all information in the survey form shall only be used for the said
purpose and shall adhere to the provisions of the data privacy act. Further, the
disbursement of medical allowance is subject to DBM guidelines that is yet to be
released.

For questions and concerns, please contact Ms. Marge Latosa of the Employee
Welfare Division through office number (02) 86337229/8635-3760 or email

bhrod.ewd@deped.gov.ph.

Thank you.

Copy Furnished:

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY
Department of Education

[BHROD-EWD/MClLatosa]
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